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April 14, 2023    
 

Garrett Bissell, Senior Attorney  

New York Independent System Operator, Inc. 

10 Krey Boulevard 
Rensselaer, NY 12144 

 

Re: Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation, FERC Docket No. ER20-715-000 
Annual Projection of Net Adjusted Revenue Requirement for Rate Year 2023 

 

Dear Garrett: 

 
Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson”), hereby submits its Annual Projection  

of its Hurley-FC transmission revenue requirement for rate year June 2023 through May 2024 for posting 

by the New York Independent System Operator, Inc. (“NYISO”). On October 4, 2021, the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) approved the formula rate template and protocols effective May 

20, 2020 . This Annual Projection is submitted pursuant to the Formula Rate Implementation Protocols 

(“Protocols”) set forth in Section 6.12.5.2.2 of the NYISO Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”). 
The applicable revenue requirement will be collected by the NYISO from June 1, 2023, through May 31, 

2024. 

 

The Protocols provides that no later than April 15 of each year, Central Hudson shall determine its projected 
Net Adjusted Revenue Requirement to produce the “Annual Projection” for the upcoming Rate Year. The 

Protocols require Central Hudson to cause an electronic version of the Annual Projection to be posted in a 

publicly accessible location on the NYISO’s internet website.  
 

The annual update will include supporting documentation and be subject to review and challenge as 

described in the Protocols. As such Central Hudson is providing this information in both a Portable 
Document Format (“PDF”) and fully functioning Excel file fully populated with formulas intact at to be 

posted in a publicly accessible location on the NYISO’s internet website. 

  

Central Hudson’s Annual Projection satisfies the requirements in the Protocols. Please contact the 
undersigned should you have any question about this filing. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John J. Borchert 

 

cc:   Mr. Paul Colbert 
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